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Question:   
Senator RYAN (a): When were you advised by the Treasury last time of the need to increase 
the debt ceiling to $250 billion?  

Mr Youngberry: I would have to take that on notice. In the production of the bills they 
would have advised us.  
Senator RYAN (b): Sure. It might be entirely possible that the number was a matter for the 
government to make, but the request—no, we are approaching the $75 billion ceiling, as it 
is—may have been a warning flag to you. However, the number to raise it to might have been 
a decision of government. I would appreciate an outline of when Treasury communicates to 
you the need to potentially increase the debt ceiling. You can take that on notice. 
 
Answer: 
 
Treasury advised Finance on Wednesday, 4 May 2011, of the potential need to increase the 
debt ceiling, and confirmed on Saturday, 7 May 2011 that the limit would be increased to 
$250 billion. 
 
 


